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The Twentieth Meeting of the Informal South Pacific ATS Coordinating Group

(ISPACG/20)

Honolulu, USA, 30 January – 1 February 2006

Agenda Item 4:
 Review progress on open action items

Update on FAA HF Regression Activities
(Presented by the Federal Aviation Administration)

1.
Introduction
1.1
At ISPACG/19, the FAA provided a working paper addressing the need for a reduction and possible elimination of the requirement for high frequency (HF) voice as a means of communications for trans-oceanic flights. 

2.
Discussion

2.1 The FAA has made little progress in the furthering of HF regression since the last meeting. There are significant technical and operational issues that must be resolved if HF regression is to become a reality.

2.2 The primary issue is what technologies or mix of technologies will be sufficient to meet the communication performance criteria necessary to operate in a particular airspace. The current installed data link equipment (e.g. FANS-1) will not qualify for sole means for communications since critical parts of the airborne equipment are non-redundant. 
2.3 During the past year, a communications working group under the auspices of the Performance Based Aviation Rulemaking Committee (PARC) was formed in order to formulate a definition for Required Communications Performance (RCP). The intent is to then define technology independent performance criteria for operations in a particular airspace, including, oceanic airspace.

2.4 It is hoped that moving to an RCP based communications environment will further the HF regression effort.  

3.
Recommendation
3.1
The meeting is invited to:


a.
 note the information provided in this paper, and


b. 
consider closing Action Item 19-4 until further information is available.
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